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    HOUSE OF ENGLAND  
         www.houseofengland.org 
      House of Pacific Relations- Intl Cottages 

2191 W Pan American Rd, San Diego, 92101 

                 Balboa Park, San Diego, CA 
 

            NEWSLETTER- JUNE 2015 
 

 

NEXT MEETING:  Tuesday, June 2, 2015 at 6:30pm in House of Hungary. On the agenda we 
have bangers by Selina, meeting run by VP Rachel, and presentation by Dave entitled óTalbot 
and Photographyò. (Fran in England from May 26 to June 23) 
 
,!$)%3Ʀ !5XILIARY LUNCHEON: Wednesday June 10, 2015 at noon, at the Recital Hall, 

next door to the Balboa Park Club. House of Israel hosting. Men are invited also. It is only $4 
per meal with good food and good fellowship. 
 

MEMBER NEWS 

 
Patrick has moved to Alaska for the summer- hopefully returning in the fall and will be looking 
for a place to stay at that time. Also Jill will be moving here in the fall and apartment hunting. 
 
Meeting minutes: The May minutes mailed or emailed with this newsletter to save time. 
Please read so that they can be approved at the June meeting.  
 
Birthdays for June:  Alex, Bill (90), Margaret, Karen, Beatrice 
Anniversaries in May:   Roy/Eileen (58 years!) 
 
ETHNIC FOOD FAIR:  Please come join in the fun Saturday May 23 and Sunday May 24.  
Please plan to help with baked goods, setting up and taking down, dressing up in costumes, 
mingling in the crowds, serving and greeting in the cottage. Letôs make this another victory of 
team work and promotion of English food and fun! 

 
HPR Time Capsule: HOE submitted a teabag label, (teabag and cricket ball were rejected), 
latest newsletter, short history of the HOE and page of outstanding events in England in 2015. 
 
Message from HPR President:  A reminder that there is a non-political rule (visitor filed a 
complaint about another House) when representing the House of England. 
 
Message from Park and Rec:  If you park at the back of cottage to unload, please do NOT 
go over the curb with vehicle--sprinkler heads have been damaged. 

 
June 20th at San Diego Fair:  Call Mel if you would like to help at the HOE Booth-open 10am 
to 5pm. Mel and Alex will be setting up and taking down the display.  
 
God Save the Queen:  We will sing this after the pledge to the US flag at meetings ï per 
membership vote.  Bob will lead the singing. 
 
HPR outing to baseball game:  Saturday August 8th.  See Mel if interested in going.  Money 
due at June 7th HPR meeting. 
 
Village Fete and Lawn program photos: Thank you to Mike H, Ariele, Belinda, and Meegan 
for great photos and to Mel for putting together the presentation.  
 

HOUSE OF ENGLAND welcomes 
HRH Princess Charlotte Elizabeth Diana of Cambridge
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HOSTING AND HOSTESSING AT THE COTTAGE 
Thank you to our volunteers. 

Call our hosting chairperson, Meegan Gosseline to volunteer for future dates. 619-469-0510 

Commitment is from 12 noon to 4PM, providing light refreshments and milk (teabags, sugar and 

paper products are provided) and chatting with the visitors. Donations are accepted for upkeep of the 

cottage. 
(Cottage must have the doors open a minimum of 4 hours between 12:00 noon and 5:00pm) 

 
May 3  Steve, Meegan and Fran 
May 10 Aileen, Jean and Fran 
May 17 Karen and Fran 
May 23/24 ETHNIC FOOD FAIR 
May 31 Dottie, Beryl and David 
 
June 7  Beryl, Steve and Belinda 
June 14 Beryl and Lory 
June 21 Beryl, Alex and Sandra 
June 28 Terry C and Fran 
 
 
 
Fran will work with anyone hosting for the first time to show how we do it! 

 
Reminders: It is acceptable to take $10 per host from the donations towards 
cost of milk and food- just let the Treasurer know for accounting purposes.  

 
Also, please let Fran know if you notice that any supplies need replenished. 

 
House of England Lapel Pins: These are on display at the cottage. If a visitor donates to obtain one, please let Mel 
know when turning in the donations money. (Pins are $4 each). 

 

 
Interested in joining House of England? 
Print a membership application from the website (www.houseofengland.org/member) or get one at the cottage 
on a Sunday afternoon and mail with check for $12 made out to the House of England to membership 
chairperson, Terry Carpenter, 3955 Violet Street, La Mesa, Ca 91941. 

 
Membership renewals:  Please mail your check for $10 made out to House of England to membership 
chairperson, Terry Carpenter, 3955 Violet Street, La Mesa, Ca 91941. 

 
 
 
 "In winter I get up at night 

And dress by yellow candle-light. 

In summer quite the other way,  

I have to go to bed by day. 

I have to go to bed and see 

the birds still hopping on the tree,  

or hear the grown-up people's feet 

still going past me in the street. 

And does it not seem hard to you,  

when all the sky is clear and blue,  

and I should like so much to play,  

to have to go to bed by day?" 

-  Robert Louis Stevenson, Bed in Summer    

  

  

.  
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All Great Stories must have an opening scene.  (Presentation by Lory at the April meeting). 
 

British films are admired by people all around the world for their entertainment and educational values. 
If you take a look back into the history of British films you would notice that the British film industry has 
definitely come a long way! The United Kingdom always had a significant film industry back more than a 
hundred years now. 
The British film production reached its zenith in the year 1936. However, the óGolden Ageô happened 
during the war years of the Forties. During this period, renowned British directors such as Michael Powell, 
Carol Reed, Sydney and Muriel Box and David Lean made some of their best works. 
When people think about some of the most successful movies, they usually have the American cinema in 
mind but two of the highest grossing film series, Harry Potter and James Bond originated from the British 
film industry! In fact, some of the worldôs best actors are also British, like Kate Winslet, Sean Connery, 
Michael Caine and Archibald Alexander Leach i.e. Cary Grant. 
 Just as Hollywood has the Oscars in case someone performs well and manages to wow the audience, so 
also British films receive the BAFTA (British Academy of Film and Television Arts) award. These awards 
are considered to be on the same page as the Oscars and are equally as prestigious. 
Two Guys make a camera 
Taking a look at the history of British Film, the very first moving picture was shot in the year 1888 by Louis 
Le Prince in Leeds. This was later developed on celluloid film created in Hyde Park London by William 
Friese Greene a year later. He also patented the process later in 1890 and the rest, as they all say, is 
history! 
When it comes to the history of the film industry in the UK, the names Birt Acres and Robert W. Paul 
would definitely appear because they were the first people to construct and operate a working 35mm 
camera in Britain! The duo also created a movie called ñIncident at Clovelly Cottageò in 1895. This 
movie was the first British film ever made to tell a story and unfortunately the last project of the duo 
because they fell out over the patent of the camera. 
Before the twentieth century, the British films that were produced were more or less like every day events. 
However, during the early twentieth century, the British film industry witnessed a host of narrative short 
films that consisted mainly of melodramatic movies and comedies. The movie, ñA Daring Daylight 
Robberyò started a new genre of movies in the UK film industry, i.e. the chase scene. 
 

My introduction 
I have always enjoyed going to óthe moviesò. My brother and I went to the Saturday matinees for healthy 
doses of Lone Ranger, Captain America and Flash Gordon but my introduction to British Films started in 
1969 while I was in the navy and my ship pulled into Singapore and we tied up next to an Australian ship. 
We were invited over for movie night and with the greasy fish and chips, wrapped in the newspaper from 
the dock side van, life settled into a very enjoyable and comfortable next two months. 
 My first film was The Virgin Soldiers. It was then a new film (1969) directed by John Dexter and starring 
a very young Lynn Redgrave with Hywel Bennett. It is about a young soldier in love with the sergeant 
major's daughter, with Nigel Patrick, Geoffrey Hughes and in one of his first rolls David Bowie (on screen 
for about 15 sec). 
The Next one I remember stayed with me because of my love for trains. The Titfield Thunderbolt 1953 
directed by Charles Crichton. This was the first color film made after the war and starred Stanley 
Holloway, George Relph and John Gregson: about a small community striving to keep their small rail line 
open in spite of the government's efforts to close it. 
Then it was The V.I.P.s starring Margaret Rutherford (she won the 1964 Academy Award for Best 
Supporting Role) with Elizabeth something and Richard something (!)  but a young Maggie Smith shined 
through. Dame Rutherford will also be remembered for her many Jane Marple roles often imitated but 
never equaled by Angela Lansbury. 

This is when I first learned of the Joys of the Double Entendre with: 
The Importance of Being Earnest (Dame Rutherford was as enduring Miss Prism. 
Saving Grace: Brenda Blethyn stars as Grace Trevethen working to save her home and life style. 

Keeping Mum: With Maggie Smith and Rowan Atkingon.  
The Kings Speech: Colin Firth
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The Imitation Game:  Benedict Cumberbatch as Alan Turing. 
  
I put "Mrs. Henderson Presents" in because I have a thing for Dame Judith Olivia "Judi" Dench also known as "M" 
with Daniel something 007. 

I think with 007 I have come full circle and this would be a very good time to close with: "That's a rap" but I 
must say that I'm very happy that it is so much easier to see British films now but----I would like to go back 
to Singapore. 
 
Other Suggestions  
This Happy Breed. 1944 Written by Noel Coward. Directed by David Lean, stars Robert Newton, Celia 
Johnson. Life between the wars. 
Blithe Spirit (Play by Noel Coward) Movie 1945, Directed by David Lean Stars:  Margaret Rutherford, Rex 
Harrison, Constance Cummings, Kay Hammond. A mix up with too many spouses. Very light and 
enjoyable. 
Brief Encounter. 1945 Directed by David Lean. Staring Celia Johnson and Trevor Howard. Almost 
cheating spouses. Lots of trains. 
Great Expectations. 1946 Directed by David Lean. Stars: John Mills, Valerie Hobson. 
Kind Hearts and Coronets. 1949. Directed by Robert Hamer. Stars Dennis Price, Alex Guinness, Valerie 
Hobson. An Issue of your relatives. 
The Importance of Being Earnest: 1952 
The Lavender Hill Mob: 1951 
The V.I.P.s  1961. Margaret Rutherford, Liz and Dick. 
A Clockwork Orange. 1971. Directed by Stanley Kubrick. Stars Malcom McDowell, Patrick Magee, Warren 
Clark. England of the future. 
84 Charing Cross Road. 1987 Movie (also a very good short book and play). Directed by David Hugh 
Jones. Starring Anne Bancroft, Anthony Hopkins Judi Dench. Made in both New York and London.  A 
transatlantic Friendship. 
Four Weddings and a Funeral. 1994 
Life of Brian 1979 
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